
OUR LADY OF LOURDES CHURCH 

 

30 Canberra Drive, East Kilbride, G75 8DG 

Email: ourladyoflourdes@rcdom.org.uk 
Tel: 01355 224511 

Website: ourladyoflourdeschurch.org.uk 
Parish Hall: 07800 981354 

Father Kenny Campbell, Deacon Bill McMillan, Sr Sophie McGinness 

 

A parish of the RC Diocese of Motherwell, a registered Scottish charity, SCO11041 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time Year B  
 6th – 7th July 2024 

 

Monday 

9:25 Litany & Holy Rosary 

10:00 Holy Mass 

Tuesday 

9:25 Litany & Holy Rosary 

10:00 Funeral Mass for Josephine Connelly 

After Mass Holy Rosary for Unborn Babies 

Wednesday 

9:25 Litany & Holy Rosary 

10:00 Mass  

Thursday 

9:25 Litany & Holy Rosary 

10:00 Mass 

18.30 – 19.00 Confessions 

Friday 

9:25 Litany & Holy Rosary 

10:00 Mass 

Saturday 

09:15 - 09:45 Confessions 

16.15 – 16.45 Confessions 

15th Sunday in Ordinary Time Year B  13th – 14th July 2024 

17:00 Vigil Mass of Sunday 

Sunday 

09:00 Sunday Mass 

11:00 Sunday Mass 

14:00 Autism Mass 

COLLECTIONS & DONATIONS - THANK YOU 

Offertory cash £1350 

Votives £151 

Stall £95 

SC Peter’s Pence £975 

Gift Aid £262 £2,571  

THIS WEEK’S READINGS 

EZEK 2:2-5 
The sons are defiant and obstinate and they shall know 
that there is a prophet among them. 

PS 122 R.2 
Our eyes are on the Lord till he show us his mercy. 

2 COR 12:7-10 
I shall be very happy to make my weaknesses my 
special boast so that the power of Christ may stay over 
me. 

MARK 6:1-6 
A prophet is despised only in his own country. 

REFLECTION ON THE READINGS 

Jesus' home town is not named here. The crowds there 
refuse to accept him, stating that they believe they 
know he is the carpenter, the son of Mary a hint of 
scandal there: no father is named). They know the 
members of his family by name, so where did he get 
these big ideas from? Mark states that because of their 
lack of faith, Jesus was powerless to work miracles 
there, except for a few cures. 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 

SICK Josie Sherry, Ian & Anne McColl 

RIP Josephine Connelly, Andrew Young, Gerry Lennon, 
Matthew Johnson, Susan Bruin, John Mitchell, Sheila 
Tierney,  Marie O’Donnell 

Funeral Josephine Connolly - Tuesday 10 am 9th July, 
remains will be received before Mass. 

Anniversaries Betty McInally, John McIndoe, Mary and 
Jimmy McDermott, Jim McDermott, Johnnie 
McDermott, Irene Stefanutti, Mark Stefanutti, John 
Muldoon, Elizabeth Breen, Hannah & Peter Devine, 
Len Astell, James McLusky. 

Months Mind Peter Gallagher, Marie Gallagher 

Birthday Remembrances George McInally, Gerry 
O’Connor, Hugh & Betty Ward. 
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WHAT'S HAPPENING THIS WEEKEND 

LOAVES AND FISHES 
There is a collection this weekend for the Loaves and 
Fishes group. 

Your unyielding generosity is so greatly appreciated by 
both providers and goes such a long way to meeting 
the basic needs of so many people. Thank you! 

WELCOME 
To Fr. David Brown who is celebrating Masses this 
weekend. Fr. Kenny will be here on Monday. 

FUTURE EVENTS AND SERVICES 

VISIT OF THE PAPAL NUNCIO: 
The Visit of His Excellency Archbishop Miguel Maury 
Buendía to the Diocese of Motherwell will take place 
over the weekend of Friday August 30th to Sunday 
September 1st. 

There will a Mass of Welcome in the Cathedral on 
Friday August 30th at 7pm. On Saturday 31st August 
there will be Mass at 10am in the Cathedral. The Mass 
will be followed by a Wellspring Assembly in St Bride’s 
Centre between 11-30am and 2pm, including lunch. 
The Wellspring Steering group are invited to attend 

THE NATIONAL PILGRIMAGE TO THE SHRINE OF OUR 
LADY OF LOURDES, CARFIN 
This will take place on Sunday 1st September. The 
Papal Nuncio will be the main celebrant at Mass at 
3pm. All are invited to attend this celebration at which 
Bishop Dougan will preach. 

OTHER NOTICES 

ASSISTED SUICIDE 
Assisted Dying Bill 

The Health Committee at the Scottish Parliament has 
recently issued a short survey to obtain views of 
people in Scotland on the proposed bill on Assisted 
Dying. The survey is open until 16th August 2024. It is 
a short survey and easy to complete online. It is 
important that as many people as possible complete 
the survey to give the Parliament a true picture of the 
level of opposition to this bill. 

If you use this QR code it will take you to the survey. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS!  
To Alice Astell on her 80th Birthday. 

SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE 

Summer Mass schedule has begun with minor 
adjustments to the normal timetable. There is no 
10am Saturday Mass nor 7pm Thursday evening Mass. 
Confessions as normal this coming week. 

UP A CLOSE 
The Village Theatre.  14th September Sat. 19.30. All 
ticket money due this week £20 per seat. 

PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 
Thank you for your support of the above collection 
which goes to the Holy See. 

GOLDEN WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CONGRATULATIONS 
To John and Angie Abernethy who (secretly) celebrated 
the Golden Anniversary of their Marriage on Thursday 
past. We wish them every blessing. 

PARISH PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES 
Further to our meeting on Wednesday evening, to all 
those who are going to Lourdes on 14 to 21 October 
2024, Deposits of £300.00 are due NOW, with the 
balance to be paid no later than 12 July 2024. 

Make your deposit payment to:  

Joe Walsh Tours  

TSB Bank PLC - Box 1, BX47SB 

Sort Code : 77 19 09 

A/C Number : 00031486 

BIC : TSBSGBA 

IBAN : GB49TSBS77190909031846 

A/C Name : Northern Star Travel Limited 

For any additional information, please contact either 
Ferdia or David of Joe Walsh Tours on 
info@joewalshtours.le, or telephone David Walsh on 
087 242 5155. 

Please continue to check the bulletin for further details 
on any further meetings or information. 

PRAYER GROUPS 
All prayer groups finished for the summer break.  

PRAYERFUL EVENING CARFIN 
A bus will be going to Carfin on Saturday 13th July from 
bus stop opposite church at 6.40pm. If you would like 
to join in on this evening, please put your name on list 
in the porch. 

MASS FOR THE SICK - THANKS 
The SSVP would like to thank Fr Kenny for celebrating 
the Mass for the sick on Sat 29th June. We would also 
like to thank everyone who came along and helped 
make it such a special uplifting experience. Thanks also 
to our volunteers who helped everything go smoothly. 


